Woodland Elementary

SBDM Minutes

November 1, 2005

Opening Business – The regular SBDM meeting for Woodland Elementary was held on Tuesday, November 1, 2005 at 2:30 pm in the school conference room.  Mrs. Morgan is on maternity leave.  As Interim Principal, Ann Caspar served as chairperson.   Tammy Hall, Debbie Keffer, Becky Laux, Carla Harden, Derisa Hindle and Judy Carter were present.  Nancy Lowman recorded meeting minutes.

Agenda Approval – Mrs. Keffer asked to add an item to the agenda concerning classroom interruptions.  The agenda was approved after a correction to approve September minutes instead of August minutes.

Visitors – No visitors were present.

Minutes – The September minutes were approved as read.  

Good News Report – M.A.P.S testing has been completed and was successful in testing ALL of our students including our MMD students.

Accident Reports – There was an incident where a student fell and bumped her head in the gym during PE.  Mrs. Conover followed the correct procedures by filling out the accident report, monitoring the child, called the custodial parent and applied an ice pack.  The student lives with the father, but the mother was upset that she was not notified.  No procedures will be changed at this time.

Budget – Copies of the Activity Fund and the Per Pupil allocation funds were distributed.  Also, an updated report for the PPA was handed out showing an increase in PPA due to increased enrollment.  

Test Scores – The No Child Lest Behind Adequate Yearly Progress Report for 2005 shows that Woodland met 100% of our goals.  The Kentucky Performance Report shows our goal as 70.2%, but the actual met was 74.8%.  Our scores were up in Practical Living/Arts and Humanities and Writing Portfolio (Writing on Demand).  However, we had a 3% increase in Novice scores.

Non-Academic Indicators show a rate of 95.51% attendance rate for 2004  The National Norm Reference Index test scores for 3rd grade were up.  They were all multiple choice, but Open Response will be added to the test for the 2005 year.

New Teacher – In planning for the addition of a new teacher it was decided that the class would consist of 2nd/3rd grade split.  There will be an Open House for the students to meet the new teacher.  The class will consist of students taking into consideration M.A.P.S. test scores, teacher references and parent requests.  It has taken a long time for the hiring process of the new teacher due to several complications with four different perspective applicants.

Discussion – Mrs. Keffer said that several teachers have asked her to address the Council concerning classroom interruptions.  For the most part, these interruptions are usually by other teachers and staff.  The Council recognizes that when special education teachers are free to get information from the classroom teacher they may not be on planning, etc.  It was decided that when parents bring in things for the students such as lunch boxes, homework, etc., the teacher will be notified, but the student will be sent to pick these item up from the office on the way to another destination such as lunch, or computer lab.

Executive Session – The Executive session was held to discuss the hiring of the new teacher.

Hiring

SBDM approved the hiring of Katherine Morales for the 2/3 split.

The next regular Woodland SBDM meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 6, 2005.

